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SGH event and Opinion Exchange 6 (Faculty of Environmental Science)  

   On Thursday, June 22nd, we invited Assistant Professor Hiroyuki Takasu from Nagasaki University 

Faculty of Environmental Science to give a lecture and opinion exchange about the situation regarding 

the lack of oxygen around the coasts of Nagasaki and other regions in the world. In the lecture, he ex-

plained about the problem of red tide, blue tide, and lack of oxygen, eutrophication and the food chain in 

the sea. He explained especially about the reasons and situations of eutrophication. Students deeply un-

derstood about water problems and got ideas about their research theme. After the lecture, students got 

advice about their study content. Overall, it was a good event.  

 

 

 

 

 

A lecture in Nagasaki Higashi SHS (Tropical Medicine Lab) 

    On Monday, June 26th, fifty representative students of the global health group attended a lecture in 

Nagasaki Higashi senior high school given by graduate students that are training in the Tropical Medi-

cine Lab. High school students deepened their understanding thorough a presentation on “How global 

warming affects our health” and further group discussion with foreign graduate students who are study-

ing in Nagasaki university. Students said “I want to study English to talk with overseas students”, “I 

learned it is difficult to find a link between environmental problems and medical care and how to solve 

it”.   

 

 

 

 

 

SGH event and Opinion Exchange 7 (Tropical Medical Lab)  

    On Monday, June 26th, 50 representatives of the global health group were given a lecture by Profes-

sor Kenji Hirayama, the Dean of Nagasaki University Institute of Tropical Medicine. The teachers ex-

plained the origin of the laboratory, key points and overall information to the 1st grade high school stu-

dents. After the lecture, students had many questions and the teachers answered them politely though 

going well over the scheduled time.  

 

 

 

 


